Minutes

LINCOLN HILLS SPORTS CAR GROUP
Monday, September 5, 2022 6:30 PM
Kilaga Presentation Hall
lhsportscars.com

BOARD MEMBERS:

President: Chuck Schmidt Tour Events: Ernie Drake
VP/Membership: Pam Berry Social Events: Linda Snyder
Secretary: Mary Olsen Liaison/Historian: Susan Satterwhite
Treasurer: Carol Asnault Webmaster: Ron Goleno

All Board Members Present
Welcome to all Members and Guests

Our club requires that each member and guest have their COVID vaccination card checked
prior to attending any of our events including our club meetings. If you have had your
COVID vaccination card checked at any of our previous events, we have it documented and
you will not be required to show it again at future events. If your COVID Vaccination Card
has not been verified, please bring it with you and be prepared to have it checked. Thank
you. We appreciate it.

We ask that our members wear their name tags to our events. Guests and new members
will be wearing a green dot on their name tags so that we can more easily recognize them.
Please make an effort to meet our guests and new members. We want them to feel welcome
and comfortable while attending our events.

SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENTS: Chuck Schmidt

INTRODUCTION OF NEW MEMBERS AND GUESTS:
No new members or guests tonight.

REPORTS: Chuck Schmidt reported there will be no Concours Radundo this year but we will

look at next year gain. We were generously offered 2 no charge tickets to each member (a $100
value) to the Concours at Serrano on October 2",

SUNSHINE LADY—- Marie Ramos

Cards were sent to Marie Ramos and Elly Goleno.

VICE PRESIDENT/MEMBERSHIP: Pam Berry:




Pam reported we have 35 members and 24 households in attendance tonight.
Please contact Pam Berry if you would like to have a new club name badge or decal for your car.
You can purchase a shirt, a vest or hat with the club logo embossed on it or purchase a logo to

place on your own garment at Fthan Wade Graphics, 5460 Douglas Blvd. #D, Roseville, CA
(916) 791-3174

The badge order blank can be found on our club website, but Pam will also have some forms with
her at the meeting.

SECRETARY: Mary Olsen

Mary asked for approval of the August minutes. Minutes approved. She requests that if it is your
birthday or anniversary, that you mention your name to make it easier to include your name in the
minutes.

TREASURER: Carol Asnault

Carol reported that our bank balance is $2,461,14.

SOCIAL EVENTS: Linda Snyder and Kathy Fernandes

Pescatore Murder Mystery Dinner is sold out.
Halloween Party changed to October 25

LIAISON /HISTORIAN: Susan Satterwhite

Please be sure all recent Tour/Social Event photo’s are sent to Susan so that she can review them
and send them to our webmaster. Susan will report on the new pictures that have been added to
our Club website.

REPORT ON OUR CLUB WEBSITE:Webmaster: Ron Goleno

Ron will reported on the activity of our club’s website

Please note: We do not publish members’ phone number(s) or address on the website or provide
links to other websites. If you need to contact a member, please refer to the LHSCG roster.

The club’s website is constantly being updated with pictures and information about our club
activities. Please visit our website to see the latest news, pictures, and future Tours and Socials.

TOUR EVENTS: Ernie Drake

Rich Tassano reported on the Willo Road. He additionally reported on a small get together to
have lunch on September 8. We will meet on Oak Tree Lane and bring our own lunches



Virgil Berry said we are ready with our Teresa’s run on September 16" There are 14 cars on the
list

On October 6" Wood McCann will be leading a run to Yuba City to the Dancing Tomato.
Contact Wood to sign up

Ernie Drake went over ride protocol in detail and what to do in various situations during a ride.
Most important to keep your group together.

OLD BUSINESS:

We are looking for volunteers that will fill some of the 2023 LHSCG board positions. Please see
Chuck or Ernie for additional information. This is extremely important as the future of our club
may rely on getting a full board to service. This year the Board only met 11 times — all at
meetings so if you attend the meetings, you are already halfway there to being a board member.
PLEASE PLEASE step up to this opportunity.

NEW BUSINESS:

Chuck Schmidt reported on Airport Appreciate Day on October 8. There will be a space for our
cars to be displayed.

Gary Musser gave a report on how many different kinds of cars are in the club.
26 Corvettes

20 Mercedes

13 Porsches

12 Lexus

4 BMW

4 Mazda Miata
3 Nissan Z

2 Honda S-2000
1 Toyota Supra
1 Jaguard

1 MGB

1 T-Bird

1 Viper

1 Alfa Romeo

1 Soltice

1 Audi TT

1 Sunbeam

1 Lotus

1 Austin Healey



BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES
Birthdays — Carla LaFavre 9/28

Bruce Drews

Mariane Oravec — 9-11

Ernie Drake 9-13

Carol Asnaullt 9-17
Anniversaries — Stanfanbil 7/27

BETCHA DON’T KNOW WHO THIS IS!

It’s Carla LaFavre!!!!

Tom Breckon asks that you please bring your photo’s and he will scan
them. Unless you provide him with your photo’s, we will no longer be able
to include this feature in our meetings.

VIDEOS:
Ron Goleno showed a few interesting video’s.

We will have cookies and water in the room across the
hall after our meeting. Please join us.



